Remarks Board President, Edward H. Brown, Jr.,
Grand Opening of Montessori Magnet School
August 31, 2005

On behalf of a grateful, Board of Education, once again,  I would like to congratulate and thank our Superintendent, Dr. Eva Joseph, for the leadership she has provided to the district in getting yet another project done on time and under budget.  Guess this is becoming a habit. We would like to thank Ken Gifford and the entire Facilities Team for their attention to detail and doing a remarkable job of keeping the Board focused and on point.  We also thank the community at large for the support they have given the school district throughout the entire facilities plan. And I would personally like to t thank my colleagues on the Board of Education for their wisdom and persistence, in staying the course.
The Board is very proud of the progress the Montessori School has been making on its ELA scores recently. With this new state–of-the-art facility the district moves closer to its ultimate goal of significantly smaller schools, smaller classes and higher academic outcomes. The eradication of the achievement gap in high school graduation rates begins here at the elementary school level.  And here at the new Montessori we will be looking Kathleen Mrozak to lead her students to even higher horizons.  
As principal she will be serving as the as Captain of an academic battleship called the Montessori Magnet School. This ship is part of our newly refurbished and modernized, pristine up & coming fleet of 12 dynamic elementary schools under the command of Fleet Admiral Dr. Eva Joseph.  And we are here today to launch this ship on its maiden voyage on to the “sea of greater academic excellence”.

So the Board wishes to thank all of you for coming to witness this historic launching. We hope that you will continue to support the parents and children who will be attending school in this beautiful new edifice/battleship so that this community can be ensured that this ship’s academic voyage is successful and does in fact reach the sea of excellence. Thanks again, to all whom have made this day possible and welcome to the new Montessori Magnet School. 

